Paris Public Library 

Board of Trustees

October 4, 2006

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 4.30 p.m. by President Peg Giesler. In attendance were Trustees Mary Ann Tucker, Mary Taylor, Steve Garst, Jerry Cockcroft, and Sharon Farris, and Librarian Teresa Pennington.

Absent: Trustees Merle Clark, Roxanne Michels, and Virginia Zimmerly.

Minutes of previous meeting: MOTION TO ACCEPT the July minutes: Tucker, second Garst. Motion Carried.
Finance Report: Finance report was reviewed. MOTION to approve: Cockcroft, second Garst. Motion carried.
Book Committee:  MOTION: Tucker, second Farris to approve 26 titles of nonfiction for purchase through the Lucy Bishop Fund. Motion carried.
House Committee:  To be discussed under New Business.
Librarian’s Report (Statistics):  The September circulation statistics were reviewed. MOTION to approve: Tucker, second Cockcroft. Motion carried.
Old Business:

LINC:  To date, 930 books entered.  Pennington reported that a former employee will return temporarily to assist with data entry.  She also reported that the project is incurring some incidental expenses that were not planned: 2 small book trucks to transport materials, new computer chair, and DVD ownership labels.

Fundraising:  Pennington reported that the library was notified that it will receive a Verizon Foundation grant of $9,999.00 for the automation project.  A grant request was submitted to the Lumpkin Family Foundation for funds to retrofit the circulation desks for electricity and computers.

New Business: 

Giesler reported that Virginia Zimmerly plans to resign as trustee.  She also read a letter of resignation from long-time associate librarian Jan Doris, who plans to retire as of Dec. 1, 2006. Board discussed possible recognition of her 28 years at library.  Michelle Marshall has been hired to replace Doris; Marshall will begin working in late October.  

In July, librarian learned that the state library was offering mini-construction grants that could be used to replace carpeting.  A letter of intent was submitted in July and the full application followed in August.  Pennington attended the grant committee meeting at the state library on Oct. 2 and reported that we were recommended for funding.  Final decisions will be announced later in October.  A sample of the carpet was available for examination. 

The annual per capita grant application is due at the state library by Oct. 16, 2006.  Motion Garst, second Tucker to approve per capita to be used for book and audiobook leasing, purchase of DVDs and supplies to process them, staff, support for summer children’s program, and purchase of 1 to 2 years of Beacon-News on microfilm. Motion carried.

Board reviewed and approved updated collection development policy.  Motion Cockcroft, second Taylor.

Miscellaneous: 

Storyhour will begin Oct. 17.  Librarian will attend a meeting at EIU on Oct 11 regarding the library’s participation in the traveling exhibit “Art & Architecture in Illinois Libraries.”

Meeting adjourned 5:10 p.m. 

MOTION: Taylor, unanimously accepted

